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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Zoom conference call

	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 12th October 2021

	Reference Number : 08/21


	Present
	Yes/No

	M Brown (Captain)
	Yes

	B Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	    Yes

	S Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	G Stevenson (Match Secretary)
	Yes

	G Law

	No

	D Watson (House Convenor)


	No

	S McKinnon
	Yes

	R Middleton
	Yes

	C Thomson
	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, and Website.  



	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	Gordon Law and Derek Watson

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : G Stevenson
Seconded by : R Middleton

	Noting

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	5.3
	BM advised that several avenues have been explored and after a visit to a Firm in Motherwell it looks like we may have identified a suitable solution. Further investigations are required in respect of planning permission however, West Lothian Council, indicated this should be straightforward.
Contact will be made to SIBCAS to see what their best price would be for their Units before proceeding with the Motherwell firm.


	Noting

	16.1


	The date for the annual Presentation of Prizes evening has changed to 19th February.

	Noting

	16.2

	RM asked that the sign be reintroduced to the putting green to stop people chipping onto the surface – GL will raise this with the Greenkeeper as there is a thought that light chipping should be permitted


	GL

	16.3
	BM asked that we give consideration to moving the monthly committee meeting to the 3rd Tuesday in the month as this will provide the Club Administrator with more time to produce the detailed financial information required each month


	SG

	16.4
	MB advised that the development of a course map remains as work in progress and she will keep the committee advised in due course

	MB

	16.4
	The Greenkeeper has ordered the parts required to repair the practice net and it is hoped to reintroduce this at some point.

	Noting

	16.5


	The Captain asked all to consider who should be considered as the next Captain of the Golf Club with any suggestions coming back to the next committee meeting


	ALL


	4.0
	Health & Safety (ongoing Developments Post Fire)
	

	
	A discussion took place regarding certain areas that are relevant to the ongoing status of the club post the devastating fire in the clubhouse:-
· The Club Blog has commenced and will be activated once the build commences.
· We still await an update on the Insurance claim, even more information has been provided to them, Aviva continue with their due diligence.

· Specialists @ Bluefin/Marsh remain on the case, the MD of Marsh has been enlisted to try and move matters forward – BM to contact Marsh for an update in order to provide a further update to the members.
· Once we have clarity from the Insurance Company we will progress a planning application for the temporary accommodation.
· The Electrical Inspection report for the Greenkeepers area is underway with small remedial work being done.

	Noting

	5.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	5.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 11
As at 30th September 21
Bank 

Current Account

£10,710.68
Subs Account

£140,000.00
Net Position

£150,710.68
Due to Suppliers

£18,275.29
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£0
Purchases

            0
Opening Stock

Closing stock

£0
£0
Gross Margin

0%
Wages

Received from Furlough 
£0
Outturn Profit YTD

£0
Net Margin

0%

	Noting

	5.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £22,736.01
	Noting

	5.3
	The Honorary Treasurer advised that the amount due to suppliers is inflated as a result of the prizemoney that requires to be distributed to members, this will be attended to now that the season is drawing to a close.
There is to be a change to legislation that regulates the use of “Red Diesel” and this will have a cost implication for us. 

The Honorary Treasurer also informed the Committee that we have maintained our Alcohol Licence as the transfer process will be much easier come the time to move this to the new Clubhouse.

A possible date for the AGM is 8th February 2022 to be held at the Football Club


	BM

	6.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	6.1
	Club matchplays

The 3 matchplay competitions held have all now concluded with the winners as follows:

Norman Gilchrist Trophy: Michael Slattery

Cumming Cup: Scott Logan

Maisie McFarlane Trophy: Derek Easton / Ian Fennell

Congratulations to all the winners.

Ryder Cup challenge match

Thanks to all who participated. The final result was USA 14, Europe 12.

Captain’s charity Texas scramble – Sat 23rd October

BRS booking goes live on Thursday 14/10/21 at 5.30pm

An email needs sent out prior to this with rules/prizes/guidelines etc.

The Committee agreed that the Winter membership offer will go ahead.

	Noting

	7.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1
	September report

Maintenance Week

The maintenance week went well and we have seen the benefit of doing the aeration work nice and early with great recovery, here is a quick summary of what went on.

We couldn’t go quite as deep as we wanted to with the corer due to damage being caused to the greens, with the prolonged dry weather the machine was pulling the turf up, this also meant we could not use our core collector.  Even though we couldn’t go as deep as we planned we were still breaking through the thatch layer that we were targeting.  We started the greens on Sunday evening and completed them all on the Monday and with the help of few volunteers the cores were pushed off the greens as well.
On the Tuesday the greens were top dressed with the aim of filling the holes up to ¾ depth, the sand was then dragged in, after this the greens were double verti-cut then double rolled to create seed pots for the seed.

On the Wednesday the greens were overseeded with a mixture of bent and creeping bent, as we have previously mentioned we have a long term goal of increasing the finer grass’s on our greens to give us better putting surfaces.  An application of soilfix was then applied which lifts the soil Ph as it is currently too low, if your Ph is low you basically don’t get as much out of your chemicals and fertilisers as you should so you need to apply more.  Lastly an application of fertiliser went down to aid recovery.

On the Thursday the greens were given another lighter top dressing to fill the holes up and again the sand was dragged in.
As I mentioned at the start we are delighted with how maintenance week went and hopefully it did not cause too much disruption for the members but this is essential work for keeping the greens in top condition. We needed growth for the recovery and we certainly got it, this has slowed the greens down but we have great grass coverage for going into the winter period.  We have seen germination from the seed but because of the strong growth the seed has struggled to come through, you need the growth for the recovery but because the growth was so strong the seed has not come through as well as hoped but the seed will remain dormant even until next year and germinate when conditions are right. The seed did germinate in the disease scars which helped them recover very well.

PLANNED WINTER WORK

The two main projects will be to put new drainage into the 10th green and to level and re-turf the 7th tee.
The 10th green is our tell tale wet green and if any green closes the course or cancels a competition it is this one, this is because of a couple of reasons, one it runs off the slope on the left across the green and two this green drained differently from the rest.  This was drained before the intensive drainage was done on most of the other greens, it was done with a trencher which is a narrower drain so the pull is not as much and the drainage spurs are further apart again so the water pull is not as good.  We plan to install three new drainage spurs using a digger in the middle of the previous drainage spurs. A temporary green is being prepared as the green will be out of play for a while.
Although the 7th tee is quite large it is not very level and a lot of the tee cannot be used, we plan to strip the turf off and re-level it.  We will try and use some of the turf on worn areas but turf stripped off a tee generally breaks up especially from a par 3 tee.  We aim to raise the tee up a little but we would need a lot of material to raise it up substantially, we will try to raise it as much as possible with the material we have available to us.  The tee will be turfed with new turf once the job is completed, there should be minimal disruption as the top tee can be used.
We have other jobs planned weather and time permitting like patching the damaged astroturf paths, tree work round a lot of the tee’s to try and get more light to them and also a few other smaller drainage issues.

	Noting



	8.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	n/a at this time


	noting

	9.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	No report submitted
	Noting 

	10.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1

	No report submitted
	Noting


	11.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	No report submitted

	Noting

	12.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	12.1
	A summary of recent activity confirmed that we have had 4 resignations (PAYG members)

	Noting

	13.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	13.1
	n/a at this time

	Noting

	14.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	14.1
	No report has been submitted
	Noting


	15.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	15.1
	No report has been submitted
	    Noting

	16.0


	AOCB


	

	16.1
	GS advised that we have received a request from a member to consider moving the Winter medals to 4 balls – this was debated at length and the benefits are marginal at best, the committee agreed to leave these as 3 balls

	Noting

	16.2
	The captain advised that we have received a very kind offer from a lady member to use a separate apartment she has at her main residence should we require to hold a “face to face” committee meeting. The Committee thanked the member; however, the ZOOM meetings seem to be fit for purpose and more efficient so the committee will stick with this format for the foreseeable future.

	Noting

	16.3
	BM asked that we give consideration to moving the monthly committee meeting to the 3rd Tuesday in the month as this will provide the Club Administrator with more time to produce the detailed financial information required each month
	SG

	17.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	17.1

	The next meeting will be on Tuesday 16th November 2021 @ 6pm

	noting

	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	M Brown
	08
	08
	100%

	B Mackintosh
	08
	08
	100%

	S Grady
	08
	08
	100%

	G Stevenson
	08
	08
	100%

	D Watson
	07
	08
	88%

	G Law
	07
	08
	88%

	S McKinnon
	07
	08
	88%

	R Middleton
	08
	08
	
100%


	C Thomson
	07
	08
	88%


